Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
January 13, 2014
Agenda:
PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Dave Clouser, George Lithco, Mike Calimano, Lynn Bowdery (alternate), Peter Muller, Tom Powers, Tim Rogers, Lyle Nolan
Board Member(s) absent:  Eileen Banyra, Lagusta Yearwood
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  
MINUTES

Minutes from December 16, 2013 presented.

Motion to accept the minutes made by Lyle Nolan.
2nd by Peter Muller.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.  
PUBLIC COMMENTS

John Johnson, Town Resident, wants to raise a question regarding dormitories being a permitted use within the town.  There is a brief discussion on this being a permitted use in the R-1 zone.  George Lithco states that Dormitories is a term used by the IDA statute, as per the town’s consideration, Park Point would be considered multi-family housing.  Mr. Johnson is wondering where these students are commuting from, across town or far away?  He is concerned about the creation of vacancies within the village and town, unless it can be shown that the commuters are commuting from outside of town.
PUBLIC HEARING

None
OLD BUSINESS

None
PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION
Gail Gallerie of the Transportation Implementation Committee, is present to discuss the Chapter 140 Zoning amendment relating to traffic access management.  They have been working on this for over 7 years.  The catalyst for this was from the study for a Main Street bypass road.  Land use, traffic and safety have been looked at closely with regards to this 2006 study.  She urges the Planning Board to look through this study and closely review the recommendations.  This amendment hopes to improve traffic flow, traffic patterns, decrease cut through of residential streets, etc.  It takes a hard look at Rte 32, Rte 208, Rte 299, South and North Putt Corners Roads and North and South Ohioville Roads.
Mike Calimano inquires how they plan on addressing connecting properties with regards to giving incentives to be able to use neighboring land if necessary.  

Dave  Clouser sates that they have had trouble with this issue before,  with regards to Stop N Shop and the Medical Center, the neighbors were unresponsive.
Gail Gallerie states that they are just looking for increased sensitivity when applicants come before the Board.
There is a discussion on shared driveways , and the real benefit with sight distances, etc.

George Lithco suggests that the Board consider the waiver standard on page 9.
Mike Calimano feels that adopting something like this would allow for better development of areas like the Putt Corners corridor.
George Lithco feels that this is a real opportunity to be pro-active in planning rather than reactive.

Mike Calimano would like to do two things.  Since this is an amendment, the Town Board  will want the Planning Board’s comments; secondly, look at the guidelines and see if we are comfortable adopting these guidelines… how well does it fit?  What would we be doing differently?  Also, look at the waivers… are they too strong?

Lyle Nolan discusses the difficulty of obtaining easements.
There is continued discussion on how this could be used to the Town’s benefit in future developments.  Properties could be joined and connected by secondary roads, reducing the curb cuts along the main roads.
Tim Rogers feels we are struggling with proactive planning.  This plan seems that it also encourages people to drive short distances.  He feels that we might want to think of encouraging a more enjoyable walking/biking area.

Mike Calimano agrees that it might be easier to put a pedestrian path in certain instances.

George Lithco states how it might be helpful to attach some additional site plan guidelines with regards to pedestrian pathways.
Gail Gallerie states how that would also be wonderful news for their committee, as these were issues that were brought to them originally, and they do work jointly with the Bike/Ped committee.
Mike Calimano states that the Board should evaluate not only vehicular traffic, but bike and pedestrian traffic as well.
There is discussion on the rail trail connection from Highland into New Paltz, and the continuation of it down H.W.  DuBois Road.
Gail Gallerie inquires as to the time table for the Boards comments.
Mike Calimano states that he will keep it on the agenda for the next couple of meetings for follow up discussion.

Lyle Nolan leaves the meeting.  Lynn Bowdery steps in.
APPLICATION REVIEW

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan

Jim McKenna, Doug Eldred and Mike Moriello come before the Board.  

George Lithco states how he has been sifting through all of the comments on the sections that were up for review with regards to the FEIS.  The Planning Board needs to review the impacts and the findings, and see if additional mitigation might be required.  He hands out some findings to the Planning Board members for their review, in order to help facilitate the development of their Findings Statement.
Doug Eldred states how they did receive additional information from Eileen Banyra and Peter Muller regarding composting.  He does feel that this might have some relevance to their project.  Portions of this idea would be incorporated in the section on Soils, to compliment their proven methods of soil remediation.
Mike Moriello states how these methods of soil remediation are not thoroughly tested, and it is best to go with proven methods, rather than experiment.  Jim McKenna is not comfortable with doing “science experiments”.  They are using methods that are state standards in this Region 3.

There is continued discussion on how a findings statement is set up.  George Lithco will try to get more sections to the Board members as he gets them done.  Mike Calimano states how these sections, as they come out, are simply drafts, and not Planning Board documents, so he is not comfortable making these available.
Mike Calimano would like to review the applicant’s response to the ENCB and the UCPB before he sends it out.   He would like to give written responses back to them regarding the issues they have raised.

Mike Calimano states how the Planning Board will now go into Executive Session with their attorney.
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Mike Calimano.
2nd by Peter Muller.
All others present in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:54 pm.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly O’Donnell

